
bored and lonely
I am sitting here on the couch, all alone and bored. Tony is
at work and Amie is out celebrating her one month anniversary
with her boyfriend. I have done two loads of laundry, plus
folded the loads that Amie had done a couple of days ago. I
don’t mind doing laundry. It is actually one of the few chores
that I don’t mind doing and don’t need to be in a cleaning
mood to feel like doing. I wonder if that made any sense to
anyone else besides me. Oh well, I am just in the mood to
write.

I am no longer head cashier at Goodwill. I was getting so
stressed from that, so instead, I am part time cashier and
part time production in the back just so I can get the hours I
need. This week and next week, I am going to be getting over
time. We are short a two cashiers. I am the only one right
now, the other two cashiers are actually the head cashiers.
One of our cashiers is on medical leave and the other one was
promoted to head cashier to take my place. Last night I stayed
two extra hours just to help catch things up so they wouldn’t
have so much to do with closing. Though I am not sure how my
hours will be once they hire people to replace all the ones we
need. We have hired two of the four positions we need. Next
week  I  will  be  training  the  new  cashier,  which  could  be
interesting.

Tony has applied for an internship for some computer thing in
Hicksville. I really hope he can get that so he will finally
have experience. I know for him to get a good job for his
major, he will need experience and we would have to move to a
bigger city. UGH! I really don’t want to, but I would, for
Tony. I love the small towns. I guess I will always be a
country girl at heart, but Tony will eventually find a job,  I
am sure of that, and we will move.

On a happier note for me, my little baby kitten is turning one
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on Wednesday. Well, it isn’t exactly a happier note. My baby
is growing up! I don’t want her to get older. She is supposed
to stay my little baby forever! Betsy said she will always be
my baby, and she will. She is my spoiled baby and she knows
it. She is still so playful and cute! I know that eventually
she might calm down, but it seems so unlikely with her. Padme
is not one who likes to sit and cuddle unfortunately, though
Darth and Beru make up for that. She sometimes sleeps next to
me at night, but that is few and in between. She reminds me of
me when I was younger. �


